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It is great to see Street Factory returning this week. We have been doing this 
for a number of years now and it has been a great success. Firstly it is part of our 
PE curriculum so for the first two weeks all pupils on the Row Lane site take part. 
Following that, there will be two groups depending on age and a gifted group of 
students who have been selected by Toby. Our yearly  performance will be at the 
end of term in July where you will as usual be invited to view their skills. More 
details on this nearer the time. 
Highlights this week have been the KS4 careers visit to City College and the 
launch of Commando Joe’s Pirate day.
I have been to a meeting this morning regarding keeping young people safe on the 
internet, please keep talking to your children about what they are doing as the 
dangers are there for everyone, we protect them with crossing the road, do we 
protect them enough from others on the web? Please have a read about ‘Momo’ 
later in this newsletter.
As I am sure you know there were some serious incidents in Whitleigh this week. 
It is sad to hear what young people are doing and this is very serious. We feel 
that part of our job is to try to get young people interested in positive pursuits 
so that they are busy and happy, not feeling that they have to be involved in such 
things.

Please keep up to date with all that is happening through our Facebook and 
Twitter pages, we use social media daily to update and inform carers and 
parents of what has been going on in and around school and future events.
We are always striving for excellence, if you have any suggestions for how 
we can improve come in and have a chat to Hayley or Sandra.

 

Next Thursday the 7th March is World Book Day, we are therefore asking pupils 
to come into school dressed as a book/comic character. (If pupils do not want to 
dress up this if fine, but pupils will need to come into school in their normal 
school uniform, not mufti clothes.) Mr Plunkett is holding an ‘Extreme Reading’ 
competition, to enter send an emailed photo to the school of your child reading 
in an unusual place or in an unusual way. 



 

.

The Merlins class have had their first session at our Wolseley centre, below 
are some photos of them having started making photo frames from recycled 
scrap wood.



.

We are launching our new Commando Joe, personal development curriculum. This is 
based on 

R-resilience
E-empathy
S-Self-awareness
P-Passion
E-Excellence
C-Communication
T- Teamwork

We chose to launch this with our Pirate Day. We were very lucky to be joined by 
our own ‘Captain Sparrow’. The children were asked to work in teams that they 
were not used to, dress up, go to an unfamiliar place and work together to complete 
team challenges. This was a very challenging day for our students and I have to say 
that I was incredibly proud of how well they did. They rose to the challenge and 
began to demonstrate some of the RESPECT skills. This will now be a regular part 
of their curriculum. A big thank you to all the staff and parents too. 

Robyn Vincent 



 

.

Class CR had their first visit to The National Marine Aquarium. Our theme 
was Ocean Exploration, our young people spent their afternoon building 
lego ROVs and racing them against each other. 

A massive thank you to Pizza Express for their pizza making workshop. 
Students of class CR had a fantastic morning working with their head chef 
and creating their own Margarita pizzas. Students were taught how to 
knead, how to prepare the perfect base before arranging their toppings for 
their perfect pizza. 



 

.

Class CR would like to say huge thank you to Angie our kitchen manager for 
creating this beautiful cake to help us celebrate with one of our young 
people. All of the class would like to tell you the cake tasted delicious.



 

.

This week, Springboard (a UK Charity dedicated to enhancing hospitality and 
Tourism industry within schools and colleges) took over City college Catering 
unit. Their working brief was to bring in businesses and caterers into the 
College, who would host a series of workshops for students to be involved in. 
This would show the visitors the opportunities which are available within our 
local region.
 
Our BTEC Hospitality and Catering Year 9 - 11 had an amazingly enriching 
opportunity. Gaia Spa, St Austell Brewery and South West Producers to name 
a few, all hosted through PL1 restaurant who gave great service throughout 
the course of the day. 
 
Our students today have experienced what it is like to be in lectures at 
college, travel around the college site to all of the different workshops, 
explore unusual flavours, smells to excite the senses, taste many different 
types of vegetables produced or imported into the South West and discussed 
options for Post 16. 
 
They were all able to speak to young apprentices who told them their story of 
how they came into the industry – even explaining that it was ok to have made 
a mistake with career choices when they left school (two of them had done 
this and when they realised their mistake they made the change into 
hospitality).

The students really made an impact on the staff today, we had great feedback 
of their engagement and politeness whilst there, our students showed the best 
of our school and how serious they take their education and future aspirations. 



 



       

Owls have been preparing for their mission to walk along the Amazon river this 
week by learning the South American countries.



       

One of the students at Downham is learning how to read and draw angles, he is 
doing a great job and really grasping this after only two lessons.



Thursday 7th March- World Book Day- students to come in 

dressed as a book character or in school uniform 

Thursday 7th March 9.30 am until 12.30 pm- Craft time for 

parents/carers

Friday 8th March- Story teller coming in to work with primary 

and KS3 students

Thursday 14th March 2019 10am- DWP Event at PSA Coffee 

morning

Thursday 28th March 10am- 12 noon- PSA Coffee Morning

Friday 5th April- Last day of term

Our young people have really made the best of the (mostly) good weather this 
week.  It has been fabulous to see the field and MUGA ‘back in play’ and all who 
want to - having fun out in the fresh air at break and lunch times.  Building 
friendships, taking turns and honing social skills.  



Easter Holidays

- Last day of term: 5th April 2019
- First day back to school: 23rd April 2019

May Bank Holiday

- 6th May 2019

May Half Term

- Last day of term: 24th May 2019
- First day back to school: 3rd June 2019

Summer Holidays

- Last day of term: 26th July 2019
- First day back to school: 4th September 2019

October Half Term

- Last day of term: 18th October 2019
- First day back to school: 5th November 2019

Christmas Holidays

- Last day of term: 20th December 2019
- First day back to school: 6th January 2020

February Half Term

- Last day of term: 14th February 2020
- First day back to school: 24th February 2020 



Easter Holidays

- Last day of term: 27th March 2020
- First day back to school: 14th April 2020

May Bank Holiday

- 4th May 2020-

May Half Term

- Last day of term: 22nd May 2020
- First day back to school: 1st June 2020

Summer Holiday

- Last day of term: 24th July 2020



Parents and carers enjoyed a healthy breakfast of 
Berries, Porridge, honey & seeds at Coffee Morning this 

week.

They were also really grateful for 
some Healthy Breakfast supplies to 

take home.



We will be having sessions at school for parents 
to make things. Next term, we will be making 
some pretty vases out of jars. If you have any 

craft items that you could donate, that would be 
great, but don’t worry, we have plenty of supplies. 

Please do come along, making something for 
either yourself or as a gift is a really lovely thing to 

do.

First Session – Thursday 7th 
March

9.30 am until 12.30 pm.



We are really pleased to let you know that Fiona Coates will 
be in school to offer help and advice.
 

❖  On 14th March 2019
❖  At Coffee Morning
❖  10am

Fiona’s role is to offer information regarding

·  Helping your child into positive destinations
·  CV writing
·  Apprenticeships
·  Confidence building
·  Mock Interviews

 
Fiona’s role is to help and support young people, this is 

a great opportunity to talk to her about your children.

Please do join us.



Coffee Morning Dates : -

14th March
28th March

10am - 12 noon

Please come along to this informal get 
together.  It’s a lovely opportunity to meet 

other parents and carers.



















Location Date and Time

Courtlands Special School Wednesday 27th February 9:30am- 
11:30am

Courtlands Special School Wednesday 12th June 2019 9;30am- 
11:30am

Parent and Carer Workshops
Mental Health Awareness and Young People

These workshops are split into a 1 hour information session with the second hour 
providing an opportunity for Parents and Carers to ask questions/gain information 
from a panel of professionals comprising of The Zone, CAMHS and Young Devon.

Please contact The Zone for further information and to book 
these sessions. 

The Zone
Registered office: Youth Enquiry Service (Plymouth) Ltd,
14-16 Union Street,
Derry's Cross,
Plymouth
PL1 2SR

T: 01752 206626 M: 07837066484 W: www.thezoneplymouth.co.uk

 

http://www.thezoneplymouth.co.uk/


http://www.plymouthias.org.uk/resources/f
iles/publication_80_FYI-newsletter-feb-20
19.pdf

We keep in touch with parents through our For Your Interest newsletter. At 
Plymouth Information, Advice and Support for SEND we regularly receive lots 
of useful and interesting information that is highly relevant to parents. Once we 
have a good amount of information we send it out in ‘magazine form’ to our FYI 
Mailing list.

Information in the mailing includes:

● Participation Opportunities
● Local Events
● Parent Groups and Coffee Mornings
● Surveys and consultations
● Workshops
● And much more!

You can access the newsletter via the link

below:

For Your Interest February Newsletter (FYI)

http://www.plymouthias.org.uk/resources/files/publication_80_FYI-newsletter-feb-2019.pdf
http://www.plymouthias.org.uk/resources/files/publication_80_FYI-newsletter-feb-2019.pdf
http://www.plymouthias.org.uk/resources/files/publication_80_FYI-newsletter-feb-2019.pdf


The information below is about forthcoming events that parents and 
carers with children and young people with SEND might like to be 
involved with.

● Family Fun Day - Wednesday 20 February 2019
A family fun day for families with children with Special 
Educational Needs and Disabilities.

● Accessing Public Services with CEREBRA - Monday 4 
March 2019
A workshop for parents / carer and professionals who 
support them.

● Behaviour Toolkit (Primary) - Monday 29 April 2019
A workshop for families wanting support in making a 
behaviour plan.

● SEND parent carer Conference 9.30-2.30 Wednesday 8th 
May 2019 
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-parent-carer-se
nd-conference-080519-tickets-56588074454

● Sleep with Cerebra - Primary School  at the Guildhall 10-2pm  
Tuesday 4th June 2019 for parents and carers

● https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-sleep-with-cere
bra-primary-school-tickets-56946061202

Bookings can be made through Eventbrite by 
clicking the links above.

For more information please contact Claire Paddon 
at: claire@plymouthpcv.co.uk

Plymouth Parent Carer Voice Events

https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-plymouth-send-family-funday-200219-tickets-53163095249
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-accressing-public-services-with-cerebra-tickets-56410915567
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-developing-your-behaviour-toolbox-290419-primary-tickets-56332929308
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-parent-carer-send-conference-080519-tickets-56588074454
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-parent-carer-send-conference-080519-tickets-56588074454
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-sleep-with-cerebra-primary-school-tickets-56946061202
https://www.eventbrite.co.uk/e/ppcv-sleep-with-cerebra-primary-school-tickets-56946061202

